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Mayor Read & Members of the Common Council
Matthew Miller, Director of Community Development
August 15, 2019

PPAC Recommendations to Common Council

During its meeting on August 13, 2019, the Plattsburgh Parking Advisory Committee approved several
recommendations to be sent to the Common Council for their further deliberation. They are as follows:

Recommendation for Immediate Consideration:

1.

Standardization of all on-street parking time limits within the downtown Special Assessment District
footprint to 2 hours. This would eliminate all 10 minute, 30 minute, and 1 hour time limits within this
zone. This action should be reviewed and approved by City Planner prior to formal approval by Council.

Except for the first recommendation regarding standardization of on-street parking time limits, the PPAC
recommends no other changes be made to the on-street parking management system at this time.

Continuation of current City policy regarding outdoor seating “parklets” on City streets during the summer
season.

Recommendations for Consideration Pending Completion of GEIS/Traffic Study:

1.

Authorize an agreement with IPS Group, Inc. to provide hardware and software services for a new,
managed, downtown parking system that employs kiosks should the Council determine to implement
such a system.

A single type of parking permit should be offered for sale on either a monthly or annual basis. Annual
permits should be offered for sale at a modest discount to the cost of 12 monthly permits. The parking
permits should be designed to work in the following off-street lots:

¢ Arnie Pavone Memorial Parking Plaza

¢ Broad Street Lot

e Court Street Lot

o ity Hall Place Lot

o  Public parking on the Prime Companies development {once available for use)

The permit should allow individuals to park between 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday in
the off-street lots listed above. The costs of these permits shall be discussed by the PPAC and a



4.

recommendation sent to the Common Council once all costs of the new downtown parking system are
known.

A system that employs both permits and kiosks should be implemented in the following off-street lots:

e Arnie Pavone Memorial Parking Plaza

e Broad Street Lot

e Court Street Lot

e (City Hall Place Lot

e Public Parking in the Prime Companies development (once available for use)

A system that employs kiosks only should be implemented in the following off-street lots:
e Public Parking in Clinton County Government Center lot

Permits should be made available for frequent, long-term parkers. Kiosks should be made
available for those individuals parking for shorter periods. Rates charges by the kiosks should be modest
and parkers should be given the option of purchasing time on both an hourly and a daily basis. These rates
should be charged only between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday. This
would coincide with the recommended parking permit structure. The distribution of kiosks in the off-
street lot should be as follows:

e Arnie Pavone Memorial Parking Plaza: 3 kiosks

e Broad Street lot: 1 kiosk

e Court Street Parking lot: 2 kiosks

e City Hall Place Parking Lot: 1 Kiosk

e Public Parking in Prime Companies development: 2 kiosks

Assuming the implementation of a new, managed, downtown parking system that employs parking
permits and kiosks in off-street lots, the PPAC recommends that the downtown Special Assessment
District be either reduced or eliminated.

Recommendations for Consideration Pending Physical Development of Durkee Street parking lot:

1.

Implementation of new snow ban parking system that utilizes four off-street lots (Arnie Pavone Memorial
Parking Plaza, City Hall Place lot, Broad Street lot, and Court Street lot) and the existing snow ban street
light system to plow roughly 125 spaces (~50%) the first night following a snow event and roughly 125
spaces (~50%) the second night following a snow event. The specific order of lot plowing to be determined
by DPW based on prevailing conditions during and after each snow event with public notice provided by
the existing light system.

A system that employs kiosks only should be implemented in the following off-street lots:



